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Dear Parents/Carers

A very warm welcome to you all from the Early Years team. We wanted to write to you before September to make you aware of the arrangements for when your child begins school on Tuesday 5th September. Our new Early years class is Oak. This class is a Reception and Year 1 mix. We are an Early Years base so all children will have opportunities to work collaboratively during many of our learning tasks.  We hope the following information answers some questions you may have.

Does my child start by doing half days?

New Reception children will attend school for full days from the start. We feel that it is more unsettling for the children to begin with half days, and it helps children transition into “big school” by starting how we mean to go on. The timetable to begin with allows for children to settle, with more relaxed afternoon based activities to support with this adjustment during the early Autumn term. Therefore, we look forward to welcoming all children back on Monday 4th September for full days.

What do I do at drop off and pick up?

The school gates open from 8.25am. You will need to enter school via the school entrance gate and proceed up to the side Early Years gate. Here your child will be welcomed into school by a member of the team. We ask that parents leave their children at the gate and not enter the Early Years base. Please be aware that your child`s school day begins at 8.30am. For collection we ask that parents/carers wait by left side gate and staff members will bring your child out to you at 3pm. 
What does my children need to bring?

Lunch

If you have opted into the school dinners scheme your child will be provided with a hot lunch provided by Local Food Links (forms will be sent with logins for you to access this). Alternatively, if you would prefer your child to bring in a packed lunch they are more than welcome to do so. We ask that all lunchboxes and containers are named to avoid loss. Please ensure your child has a water bottle so they can drink freely throughout the day. These must both be clearly labelled with their name.

Book Bags
These will need to be bought into school daily to ensure reading books and things to go home are in these. Please check daily and remove any items that do not need to be in there. If you feel your child needs a spare change of clothes in case of accidents, please keep these in their book bags. 

PE Kit

A labelled bag containing their PE kit will be kept on your child`s peg. Please ensure they have appropriate kit for all weathers as we will take them outside when we can. Their kit should include:
· Plimsoles or trainers

· Shorts and joggers/leggings/trousers (plain black or navy)
· T-shirt (plain white)
· Jumper (plain black or navy)
· Spare socks

Please ensure all PE kit is labelled to prevent loss of items.

For more information about what your child can expect this year at school please visit our website and explore our Early Years tab. https://stcatherinesrcs.eschools.co.uk/website/home/418836
Finally, I would like to invite you and your child to a stay and play on Monday 4th September at 1pm to come and explore the classroom before starting on Tuesday. This is a great opportunity for your child to find their peg and remind them of what the classroom looks like.

We look forward to welcoming you all in September and we hope that you have lovely summer break.

Best Wishes

The Early Years Team

